
Weekly Schedule
05/21 BLUE DAY
10:00 am 5th grade party

05/22 WHITE DAY
2:00 pm 6th grade pizza 
party

05/23 GREEN DAY
2:15 pm 5th Grade Clap Out 
Dress down day

It is hard to believe this is the last newsletter 
of the 17-18 school year.  It was an honor to 
assist in the development of your child this 
year, and we hope to see them all back for the 
18-19 school year.  A few notes of interest:

● Grades 5-7 received MS course selection 
sheets today.  Please return by Tuesday, May 
22nd.

● If you are moving, but staying in the W-E 
district, please call Mrs. Igarashi to find out 
what new paperwork the school needs.

● If you are moving, and not staying in the W-E 
district, please call Mrs. Igarashi to find out 
what we need in order to forward your child’s 
records to their new school.

● If you have questions please call or email us!

The School of Innovation 
Spark Remark

05-18-2018

SOI DONATED OVER 
190 POUNDS OF 

POP-TABS TO THE  
RONALD MCDONALD 
HOUSE!  GREAT JOB 

EVERYONE!



SOI TEAM 3 SOI TEAM 4 SOI TEAM 5
Lisa Reed Cherise Goodrich Christina Alvord 
Sheila Rosciszewski Megan Leyde Michael Bonick
Pam Wadsworth Sabrina McKito Stephanie McCullough

SOI TEAM 6 SOI TEAM 7 SOI TEAM 8
Lori Reilly Jessica Koon Katie Boerner
Eric Wernet Irena Mazi Tracy Hodson
Janine Zampini Victoria Zalik Jen Palmer

Libbie Royko
ENCORE TEAM SUPPORT TEAM
Matt Fundak Megan Kothera
Kevin Gallagher Michelle VanArnhem
Rachel Legerski Michelle Messina (new Guidance Counselor!)
Cathy Withrow
Josh Woodie 

SOI 18-19 TEACHER ROSTER

SOI IS GROWING!  We will have high school students beginning in 
the 19-20 school year.  As part of the high school development we 
have hired our core 9th grade teachers!  Please welcome the 
following new faculty (Fall of 2019):

● Heather Langguth - currently at North HS (ELA)
● Jessica Mormino - currently at South HS (SCIENCE)
● Steven Norris - currently at South HS (SOCIAL STUDIES)
● Meg Skinner - currently at Willowick Middle School (MATH)

Welcome to SOI new teachers!  We are looking forward to your 
visits during the 18-19 school year!

COMING IN 2019



If your student has medication in the clinic, the last day 
for pick up is the last day of school, Wednesday, May 
23rd. Inhalers will be sent home with students on the 
last day of school, unless otherwise notified. If your 
child will need to have medication at school during the 
2018-2019 school year, forms can be printed from the 
district web site or contact the clinic at 440-283-4034 
and we can send them home with your child. 

Thank you and have a wonderful summer!

Message from the Nurse



Saturday

May 19th

10am - 1pm
(Rain or Shine!)

Produce Place Market
(formally Sun Plum Market)
2740 SOM Center Rd

SOI 6th Graders will be selling varieties of lemonades in front of 
the market.  Our 3rd graders have designed and created laser 
etched Mason Jars that will also be sold.  Profits and donations 

from the lemonade and Mason Jars sold will be given to the Alex’s 
Lemonade Stand Foundation benefiting child cancer research.

Please stop in and support our service project!



EASTLAKE MIDDLE SCHOOL
FOOTBALL LINK

https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B5KDK2ebhkmfLUdWcUhyLWxHbGtRejlfTUFtdms1Y3Y2dTc0/view 

VOLLEYBALL LINK
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B5KDK2ebhkmfTzVyc1l2OC1odzliUW9tODJMZnozblZNMDRZ/view

CROSS COUNTRY LINK
https://docs.google.com/document/d/18Yy0Ntj-TWF5G-N373eKhE4_6yYU1QRLAkxZUD5AFRI/edit

WILLOWICK MIDDLE SCHOOL
FOOTBALL LINK

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1yfZc6F35DvmIaTn4pgEy6DH1mib7bFPXpC3q3jLx26s/edit?usp=sharing

VOLLEYBALL LINK
TBD

CROSS COUNTRY LINK
Handout given to interested students and available at school

WILLOUGHBY MIDDLE SCHOOL
FOOTBALL LINK

http://www.leaguelineup.com/miscinfo.asp?menuid=32&url=wms

VOLLEYBALL LINK
http://www.leaguelineup.com/miscinfo.asp?menuid=32&url=wms

CROSS COUNTRY LINK
http://www.leaguelineup.com/miscinfo.asp?menuid=32&url=wms

HANDOUTS WERE GIVEN TO INTERESTED SOI 
STUDENTS IN 6/7th GRADE THIS WEEK!

SOI Athletics Page - Fall 2018
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THIRD GRADE HAPPENINGS  
Updated 05/18/18

lisa.reed@weschools.org      sheila.rosciszewski@weschools.org     pam.wadsworth@weschools.org 

ALMOST FOURTH GRADERS!

We’ve had a great time working on our energy projects.  The kids have been working really 
hard becoming experts about their type of energy!  They will be teaching each other about 
what they’ve learned.  We are hoping to present them to our “MELTS” groups by the end of 
this week or the start of next.  
Kids are finishing up writing persuasive writing on their inventions as well as a fictional narrative.  
Some of our 3rd graders volunteered to “act” in the talent show here at school, all of the 
performances have been great!  
We are lucky enough to see the school play here at school, in case some of us didn’t make it 
at one of the evening performances.  

ALMOST NEW SOI THIRD GRADERS!

We are looking forward to meeting all of our new third graders!  Our ‘old’ third graders have 
left you something in your cubbies for the beginning of the year.  Look forward to meeting 
lots of new friends - you’re going to love it here!  It’s going to be a great school year!  Hope 
you have a great summer!    

mailto:lisa.reed@weschools.org
mailto:sheila.rosciszewski@weschools.org
mailto:pam.wadsworth@weschools.org


    cherise.goodrich@weschools.org
    sabrina.mckito@weschools.org

   megan.leyde@weschools.org
   megan.kothera@weschools.org

           

Invention Convention

● We are excited to have our Invention Exhibition on Monday, May 21st. Parents 
are invited to come and view the Exhibition from 1:45 - 2:30.

● Students have been working hard on their inventions and are eager to show 
everyone their ideas. 

Thank You!

● We have enjoyed having each of you in class this year! We are so proud of 
the hard work and effort you have put forth and know you will continue to 
be successful next year in 5th grade :) Enjoy your summer and be safe!

End of the Year 

● Thank you parent volunteers who helped out on Field Day!
● We were able to watch many students participate in the talent show and the 

drama play this week. You all did a great job :)

Fourth Grade 
Updated 05/18/18

mailto:cherise.goodrich@weschools.org
mailto:sabrina.mckito@weschools.org
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     The BAM FAM
           SOI 5th Grade 2017-2018

                Updated 05/18/18

Important Announcements
○ 5th grade party at Metroparks: Monday, May 21st. Please see the invitation sent 

home (and in dojo) for details.  Also, students are  to wear the SOI t-shirts that were 
passed out Friday. Please dress for the weather :-) 

○ Clap Out on Wednesday! Parents are welcome to come to the school at 2:15 to clap 
their child out of elementary school and into middle school.

○ Connect4 Responses- If they haven’t turned in all 4 responses yet, we need them by 
Monday please.

 

Thank You
 Parents, 
Thank you so much for all your contributions this year! From volunteering at parties, field 
trips and field day, to sending in donations and helping your child at home- It is ALL 
appreciated! You are key to their success!  Have a wonderful summer! 
The BAM Fam!

Upcoming 5th Graders

Once you arrive in 5th grade, you will become part of the BAM FAM--The Bonick, 
Alvord and McCullough Family! We are so excited to work alongside you next year. 
We hope that you grow academically and as collaborators! We have so much 
planned for you next year!!! Enjoy your summer and we will see you soon!
Mr. Bonick, Mrs. Alvord and Mrs. McCullough



 

Sixth Grad
e Moving Forward & Starting New

Morgan, Gianna, Noelle, Calla, 
Myla and Alivia

Saumil, Alex, Aiden, Joey 
and Riley

Grady, Ben, Logan, Charles 
and Ethan 

Sarah, Vivian, Savannah, 
Kailey and Cora

These groups are representing SOI at 
our Lemonade Day Sale at Produce 

Place Market  on Saturday, May 19th.

The end of the 
school year is 

drawing near, and 
looking back, we 
are touched by 

the connections 
that have been 

made  with 
students and 
parents. Our 

students have 
worked hard this 

year and have 
made huge 

strides toward 
their futures. We 

watch with 
anticipation as 

they move on to 
the 7th grade and 

look forward to 
welcoming our 

new 6th graders 
to SOI Middle 

School! 



7th Grade SOI Sparks

ZOO PBL

Today students shared their zoo designs in which they considered: safety, cost, 
accessibility, experience, technology, biomes, culture, plant and animal life, 
sustainability, and animal care.  Thank you to those who were able to attend and 
thank you to everyone for a wonderful year!

Parents please watch for an 8th Grade Course Selection Sheet and a Walking Field Trip 
Permission Slip.  Both were sent home with your student today!



Music

Attention 4th Graders

It’s time to sign up for 5th Grade 
Band.

Registration forms were sent home 
this week.

My goal is for 50 4th Graders to try 
band for 1 year.

Please return the registration forms 
before the end of the school year.

E-mail me at 
joshua.woodie@weschools.org with 

any questions..

SOI ENCORE PAGE

P.E NEWS 

Thanks to all the 
helpers that made 
Field Day a success 
and a fun experience 
for the students of 
SOI. 

                    AND
                                                  

Elementary Art Classes:
Thank you for a great year!  I can’t wait to continue the fun next year with all of you again.  
5th graders we will enjoy making websites and working on art.  We will have a blast!
Middle School Classes:
Thank you for allowing me to explore code.org this year with each of the classes.  I hope you 
had as much fun and learned as much as I did.  I can’t wait to continue working with the 6th 
graders next year on code.org!  To my 7th graders…..I’ve enjoyed having all of you another 
year!  Thank you especially to the group of 7th graders who worked with me all year on 
completing all the units for code.org.  I appreciate your extra work!!!
I hope everyone as an awesome summer and I’ll see you next school year!!!!!

mailto:joshua.woodie@weschools.org


WE FAB LAB

Follow us on Twitter!

Coach Legerski @mrslegerski
Coach Myers @wefabmobile



Let’s BUILD a Zoo!
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FIELD DAY FUN
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